
 

President D. B. “Bull” Walker, INGLESIDE AREA COUNCIL, P.O. Box 1046, Aransas 
Pass, Texas 78335-1046  dustybulltx@gmail.com 

January & 

February 2015 

ALL Officer/Director Meetings are OPEN 
to Council members!  We appreciate your 

inputs on how to make our Council more 
efficient and fun.  Our only request is to please 

tell Bull Walker [361-463-1201 or 
dustybulltx@gmail.com] in advance that you 
will be attending.  We want to ensure we have 

ample space. 

Renewed:  Vickie Abrego (16 

years), Nancy L. Bulges (8 years ), 

Terry Collins (8 years) , Thomas 

DePuma (8 years ), Maryann & Ozel 

Cox (9 years) , and Dora & Pete 

Perkins (7 years).  

 

Thank you for your continued 

support!!  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Mar 03/04 Valley Road Trip, visiting 

NJROTCs and USCG Station 

South Padre Island. 

Mar 05 INGLESIDE AREA COUNCIL 

Office/Director’s 

Lunch/Meeting, 1130, Allegro 

Bay Restaurant. 

Mar 20 Junior Officer/Sailor/Junior 

Sailor of the Year inputs due 

Mar 20/21 Lone Star Region Meeting, 

Grapevine, TX 

Apr 02 INGLESIDE AREA COUNCIL 

Office/Director’s 

Lunch/Meeting, 1130, Allegro 

Bay Restaurant. 

Apr 10 United States Coast Guard 

Junior Officer/Sailor/Junior 

Sailor of the Year Awards and 

BBQ (flier attached) 

Apr 18/19  Blue Angels Air Show, NAS 

Corpus Christi 

 

 



 
 

President’s Corner 

ñBullôs Eyeò 

2013 
Officers/Directors: 
  
D.B. ñBullò Walker 

(President) 
(National Director) 

Dusty Walker (Vice 
President) 

Felix Keeley 
(Treasurer) (Lone 

Star Regional 
President)(National 

Director) 
Pete Perkins 
(Secretary) 

 
Bill Janecek 

(Honorary Director) 

Steve Morehead 

In the last Newsletter I was remiss on congratulating San 

Benito Veterans Memorial Academy on the successful 

completion of their Annual Military Inspection (AMI) ð a 

belated BZ! 

Along the same vein, Felix and I attended the Rockport-Fulton 

High School NJROTC AMI on 12 February.  What a great 

display of marching, armed and unarmed drilling.  CAPT 

Carlson, your kids did a great job!  I t  was an honor to be 

invited, thank you.  

Early next month weõll be traveling to the Valley to visit San 

Benito and Los Fresnos NJROTCs and the Coast Guard 

Station, South Padre Island.  Yep, weõre going to make it this 

timeé   

In the meantime we are preparing for our 17th Annual Coast 

Guard Awards and BBQ scheduled for April 10, 2015, at 

the Coast Guard Hangar on Naval Air Station Corpus Christi.  

There is a flier attached to this newsletter.  If there are any 

changes, Iõll send out a separate email.  We plan on serving 

lunch on/about 12:30.  If you want to attend, and do not 

otherwise have access to the base , please contact me in 

advance so we can coordinate with NASCC Security.  

In May we will be present ing the  Theodore Roosevelt Youth 

Award to NJROTCs at Rockport-Fulton High School, San 

Benito Veterans Memorial Academy, and Los Fresnos High 

School and MCROTCs at McAllen High School and the 

Marine Military Academy.  We also hope to make it to Laredo 

to do the sa me.  Itõll be a busy month. 

Our updated website is up and running 

(www.navyleagueingleside.org), I hope you enjoy the new 

format!   This site also contains many of our past newsletters.  

If you have any comments, please forward them to me, thank 

you. 

Bull  

 

http://www.navyleagueingleside.org/


  

We need YOU as a citizen in support of the Sea Services (United States Navy, 

United States Marine Corps, United States Coast Guard, and U.S. Flag Merchant 

Marine).  

Who is the Navy League? 

¶ It is a community service organization with over 45,000 members worldwide, 

and 250 councils (chapters) conducting activities in local communities.  

¶ Theodore Roosevelt promoted the founding of the Navy League in 1902, which 

was supported by the civilian and business communities ð the condition that 

continues today.   

¶  AND everyone is eligible to be a member, we are all civilians.  

Mission and Goals: 

¶ To educate national leaders and the nation  in the necessity of a strong Maritime 

Service . 

¶ Support the men and women of the Sea Services.  

¶ Provide assistance to Sea Service families.  

¶ Support youth programs.  

Did you know? 

¶ The US Navy has approximately the same n umber of ships today as BEFORE 

World War I.  A serious decline that began in the 1990s and continues today due 

to insufficient funding.  

¶ 95% of world -wide trade is now transported by sea.  

¶ The deterrent value of a strong Navy and Coast Guard and the need to protect 

the commercial sea lanes and maritime borders are necessary for our nationõs 

continued vitality and strength.  

Americaõs security and economic interests extend to every region of the globe. 

 

If you would be interested in supporting the United States Sea Services please give us 

a call or drop us a note.  A membership application is on the next  page. 

 

Please pass this newsletter to a friend and ask them to join us.  

 

Thank you! 



  
 
 
 

  
MEMBER ANNIVERSARIES: 

 (Years as Member/Anniversary Date of Renewal) 
 

These are the dates your membership will expire.  We continue to support the Coastal 
Bend Military Service personnel (Navy, Marine Corps, Coast Guard, and U.S Flag 

Merchant Marine) and our South Texas JROTCs.  We need your sustained support! 
 
Jackie & Jeff CARLSON (5 years, 03/31/15), Teri FICKEN (8 years, 03/31/15), Kalee FULLER 
( 2 years, 03/31/15), Phyllis & John LIBERTI (9 years, 03/31/15), and Esther WILLIAMS (11 
years, 04/30/15). 

 
If there is an error above, please contact Bull Walker [790-7337 (H), 463-1201 (C), or 

dustybulltx@gmail.com] as soon as possible—THANK YOU. 

LIFE MEMBERS 
(Year became LIFE members) 

 

Nancy ALLEN (1988), Nancy & Ken BLEWETT (2000), Karen CERVENKA (2009), John F. 
CHAPMAN (2003), Dr. Cecil A. CHILDERS (1985), Cecil A. CHILDERS III (1993), Gloria & Bob 
CLINE (2003), “Babe” CROUCH (1973), Alan DEARDORFF (2001), Bonnie DEMMITT (1997), 

Wilson C. EDWARDS (1988), Norman R. FLEEMAN, Jr. (1998), Reneatha D. GOLMAN 
(1989), Jeff GORDON (1995), Alan GRELLING (1975), Ernest L. HAGNESS (1999), Genie & 
Frank HAMETNER (1988), Judy & David HAWLEY (2002), Martha & Jim ISBELL (2000), Bill 
W. JANECEK (1997), Pamela H. & Ronald E. JORGENSEN (1996), Barbara & George KAIN 
(1992), Upinder KAMAL (2001), Felix P. KEELEY (1992), Cassy B. KEY (2001), Larry C. KEY 

(2001), Vickie L. & Paul W. LOEFFLER (1999), Josephine MILLER (1989), John MILLER 
(1989), William M. MILLER ( 2007), Steve MOREHEAD (2008), Peter B. MORGAN (1988), Bob 
OôDONNELL (1993), Christine M. PENNING (2003), Ron PIFER (2001), Billie N. & Clayton E. 
POENISCH (2000), Oralia & Felix C. RAMIREZ (1992),  Jim A. ROBINSON (1986), Steve A. 
STEPHENSON (1999), Chela STORM (2000), Tina TREADWAY (1989), Diane & W. Aaron 

TUCKER (2002), Donna & William R. VADEN (1998), Marcia W. & Donald B. WALKER (1994), 
Elaine WILLEFORD-KEMP (1992), Suzy WILLIAMS (1973), Ronald R. WOODRUFF (2001), 

and Carl D. WORKMAN (2002). 
 

Total of 61! 



17th Annual Junior 

Officer/Sailor/Junior Sailor of the 

Year Awards and BBQ 
sponsored by 

 
WHEN:    Friday, April 10, 2015, at noon. 
WHERE: Naval Air Station Corpus Christi, US Coast Guard 

Hangar #41. 
WHAT: This event highlights three outstanding Coast Guard 

personnel nominated by their parent commands from 
the District.  Each is a superstar in their own right.  
Please come out and congratulate these fine young 
military people. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you would like to attend, please  
notify Bull in advance, so we can 

coordinate with Security. 
 
  

If you would like to attend please plan ahead.  DIRECTIONS:  Go to the NAS Corpus Christi’s 
South Gate (off of SPID).  At the gate you will be required to show your driver’s license (all 
occupants in the vehicle must have a picture ID) and Navy League membership card.  The 
guard will direct you to “Pass & Tag” adjacent to the gate.  Inside you will be again required to 
show your driver’s license, Navy League membership card, PLUS vehicle proof of insurance.  
They will give you a pass and provide directions to the Coast Guard Hangar. 

This is always a fun event!  We hope that you can join us! 



The Rockport-Fulton High School NJROTC has kept 
busy this winter in spite of some periods of cold weather.  
After a much deserved Christmas Break, we have focused 
on refining our drill teams and color guards in preparation 
for the Coastal Bend Classic drill meet at W.B. Ray High 
School on February 21st.  This drill meet mirrors the Area 
10 State Championship meet so it is an excellent tune-up 
for our upcoming 5th consecutive trip to College Station for 
the State Championship.  Our cadets had a successful 
Annual Military Inspection on February 12th where 
Commander Reinaldo Morillo, Commanding Officer of 
NOSC Corpus Christi, was our Guest Inspector and we 

were very grateful for all the parents, family members, visitors and guests who came out 
to the Football Stadium to watch our Awards Ceremony and Pass-in-Review.  It meant a 
great deal to the kids to see that outpouring of support.  
 
That night we followed up the AMI by doing some community service at “The Taste of 
Rockport” at Paws and Taws.  Our cadets, along with some students from Interact, 
assisted the Rotary Club in the biggest Taste of Rockport to date, where we bussed 
tables, helped haul equipment and cleaned the spaces after the event shut down. 
 
The next day, Friday, February 13th, 10 NJROTC cadets had a Valentine’s Day party 
with the Life Skills students during a visit to their classrooms.  It was a wonderful way to 
mingle with other students and bring a little bit of happiness to those kids’ day.   
 
February 14th morning, the drill teams and a color guard boarded a school bus for the 
Lamar Peninsula to march in the annual LaMardi Gras Parade.  We haven’t had a 
chance to do that since 2010, our very first year, and we were glad to be able to get 
back up to Lamar to participate.  The weather was perfect, the crowd was enthusiastic 
to see the kids, and the cadets enjoyed showing off their marching and drill skills. 
 
As we move into March, we are gearing up for our participation in the Oysterfest 
Parade, our community service working the Soda Booth for the FVFD Ladies’ Auxiliary 
during the four days of Oysterfest, and our big, three-day trip to College Station to 
compete in the NJROTC State Championship at Texas A&M University on March 
26th through the 28th.  We will finish up the month of March by doing some community 
service at the “100 Club” dinner at Paws and Taws on March 31st, in support of our 
local “first responders.”   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
SAFE RETURN FROM HOLIDAYS.   We were glad to report that everybody made it 
back safely from the Christmas and Holiday Periods. 
 

 
 

ORIENTEERING / LAND 
NAVIGATION.  On 10 January, 
despite the extremely cold and wet 
weather, San Benito travelled to 
Tuloso-Midway High School in 
Corpus Christi, Texas for Tuloso-
Midway’s Annual Orienteering Meet.  
Nine teams including San Benito 
weathered the storm and completed 
the Orienteering (Land Navigation) 
objectives through rain and mud.  
San Benito Varsity Team won the 
First Place Trophy and San Benito 
Junior Varsity Team came out in 

Fourth Place.  After the Meet the Cadets visited the USS Lexington in Corpus Christi 
and Whataburger for lunch. 
 

SBVM cadets pose in front of an F/A-18 at Naval Air 
Station Kingsville 



DOUBLE THE FUN.  On 31 January, San 
Benito NJROTC Cadets gathered at the San 
Benito Food Pantry to help clean-up and 
reorganize the Food Pantry.  The Cadets 
were also provided a brief on what the Food 
Pantry does with all the Food Items that the 
Cadets collect during their Canned Food 
Drives.  Later in the day, the Cadets crossed 
the street to the San Benito Veterans 
Memorial Park and cleaned it up.  They 
picked up trash in and around the Memorial 
and dusted the fence and statues.  They were 
also provided a brief on what the park 
represents.  The Cadets next project with the 
Veterans Memorial Park will be to help cut 
the grass around the Park. 

 
 
 
 
 

(Cadets help clean the Veterans 
Memorial Park) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHESS TOURNAMENT.  The City of San Benito hosted a Chess Tournament with 
hundreds of players from around the San Benito area.  NJROTC was quick to volunteer 
to assist in any way they could.  On Saturday, 31 January, 47 Cadets mustered to assist 
with escorting players from match to match as well as crowd and security control the 
entire day.  On Sunday, 1 February 49 Cadets mustered for another 8 hours to provide 
the same services as the day before.  The Tournament Directors were extremely 
grateful for the assistance that NJROTC provided on these two days. 
 

 
RESACA-HEAVIN PARK CLEANUP.  On 7 February, 43 Cadets mustered at the San 
Benito City Resaca-Heavin Park to help clean it up.   Cadets manned their trash bags 
and picked up trash all around the park and the resaca.  Justice of the Peace, Judge 
Guadalupe Ayala who happened to be jogging at the Park, came over to the Cadets 
and personally thanked them for helping to keep the Park looking beautiful as well as all 
the Community Services that the Cadets complete every year.   

 



 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

(43 Cadets mustered at the Resaca-Heavin 
Park Clean-up) 

 
 

 
 
 

IWO JIMA MEMORIAL.  In 
the morning of 18 February, 
all the Freshman Cadets 
were treated to a Field Trip 
to the Iwo Jima Memorial in 
Harlingen, Texas.  The 
event concluded Lessons 
on World War II in the 
Pacific that they had been 
having earlier in the week.  
They were also able to visit 
the Museum that housed 
various items from the 
World War II era.    The 
Cadets were thrilled to visit 
the Memorial as the 
Museum was preparing for 
the 70th Anniversary of the 

Battle of Iwo Jima on 19 February. 
 

 
(Cadets manned their trash bags to 
cleanup the Resaca-Heavin Park) 



 
 
 
 

 
NAVAL RESERVE CENTER.  In the afternoon of 18 February, 
all Upper Class Cadets were treated to a Field Trip to the Naval 
Reserve Center in Harlingen, Texas.  The Cadets were 
provided an operational brief of the Reserve Center and were 
able to tour the Center’s spaces. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DRILL MEET.  The Cadets have also 
been busy getting ready for the final Drill 
Meet of the year in Corpus Christi, 
Texas.  W.R. Ray High School is 
hosting this year’s Coastal Bend Classic 
Drill Meet on 21 February, and the San 
Benito Cadets are anxious to see if their 
hard work will reward them with an 
invitation to the State Drill Meet.   We 
shall see!! 

 
 
 

 
  



BAKERS DOZEN 
  

It gives me great pleasure to announce the Falcon 
Corps of Cadets continue with their model of 
consistency and have for  

The 13 th  consecutive year qualified for the State 
Finals.   Amongst 50+ NJROTC programs in the state 
we continue to achieve our goals.   
Designated by the Navy League as the Best Unit in 
Texas in 2014 is a testament to your continued 
support of one the best ROTC pro grams.   
Los Falcons continue to soar high.   State Finals will 
take place  March 27 -28, 2015  at Texas A&M 

University.  

  
  

 
The following is an invitation from the McAllen Marine Corps Junior Officer Reserve 

Training Corps Unit: 
 

 

 
YOU ARE CORDIALLY 

INVITED TO OUR  
MARINE CORPS JROTC MILITARY BALL 

 
SATURDAY, MAY 16, 2015 at 

 
ST. MARK UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

301 West Pecan 

Located at intersection of 2nd and Pecan in McAllen 
 



From 4:00p.m. to 9:30p.m. 
(JOIN US FROM 4:30 ð meal & awards) 

 
(956) 632 ð 5184 JROTC OFFICE (primary) 

 
Please call office number to RSVP by May 6 
(See attachment to view schedule of events) 

(Payment / RSVP / Deadline May 6)  

 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
DATE          TIME   EVENT 
 
16 May 2015  3:30 ð 4:00P.M.  JUNIOR / SENIOR CADETS ARRIVE 

4:00 ð 4:30   SOCIAL TIME (arrive by 4:30 please) 
     4:30 - 5:45   DINNER (see menu below) 
     5:45 ð 6:50   OPENING CEREMONY / AWARDS 
     6:50 ð 7:20   SENIOR   HONORS 
     7:20 ð 7:30   CHANGE OF COMMAND  
     7:30 ð 8:30   DANCE òDJ LOSó 
     8:30 ð 8:35   CAKE CUTTING (X0/1STSGT) 
     8:35 ð 9:30   DANCE òDJ LOSó 

9:30 ð 10:00  CLEAN-UP  
 

Charbroiled Chicken Cilantro ï Chicken breast strips charbroiled and sautéed in a 
savory butter cilantro sauce makes this favorite a Rosemary Catering exclusive.   
Meal includes potato and vegetable side dish & roll. 

 
 

 
  



 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
___________________________________________________________ 
Name (Mr., Mrs., Dr., Etc) First Name  Middle Init              Last Name 
 
 __________________________________________________________ 
Name of Spouse (Mr., Mrs., etc.)  First Name   Middle Init   Last Name 
 
__________________________________________________________ 
Address: Number, Street Name (Apt., Suite, P. O. Box, etc.)  E-Mail Address 
 
__________________________________________________________ 
City       State   Zip Code (+4) 
 
__________________________________________________________ 
Business Phone Home Phone Date of Birth 
 
_________________________________________________INGLESIDE AREA 
Sponsorôs Last Name Sponsors Member # New Member’s Council 
 
Method of Payment: 

 ̄ Check enclosed (MAKE PAYABLE TO  NLUS) 

 ̄ Please charge my:  VISA  MasterCard  AMEX 
 

Mail this form and payment (payable to NLUS) to Bull Walker, 2515 Turkey Neck Circle, Rockport, 
Texas 78382-3530 to expedite your membership 
 
 

Navy League of the United States 
Ingleside Area Council 
P. O. Box 1046 
Aransas Pass, Texas 78335-1046 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Ingleside Area Council is exempt from the 
  Limited Sales, Excise, and Use Taxes as an 
 Organization exempt under Section 501 (c) (3) 
         of the Internal Revenue Code. 

NONPROFIT 
ORGANIZATION BULK 

RATE 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
PERMIT NO. 20 

ARANSAS PASS, TX 

HELP US BUILD OUR NAVY LEAGUE COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP!  Use the form below or go to our 

website www.navyleagueingleside.org and sign someone up.  Either bring it and the person(s) to our 
next All-Hands function or mail it to the address below.  This will ensure that the individual gets future 

newsletters as soon as possible. 
MAKE AS MANY COPIES AS NEEDED, PLEASE PRINT! 

THANKS YOU!! 
Membership is open to U. S. citizens who are not on active duty with any military service. 

MEMBERSHIP OPTIONS (please check one): 
 
o Regular Individual (1 yr) ………………...….….  $65.00 
o Regular Individual (2 yr) …………….…….…..  $117.00 
o Regular Individual (3 yr) ………………………  $175.00 
o Husband/Wife (1 yr) ……………………………$117.00 
o Life (to age 55) …………………………………$1000.00 
o Life (age 56-75) ………………………………….$750.00 
o Life (age 76+) ……………………………………$500.00 
o Active Duty Spouse …………….………………. $30.00 
o Student …………………………………………... $25.00 
o Community Affiliate (Application) .…………….$460.00 
 

Card Number  Expiration Date 
 

Signature 

http://www.navyleagueingleside.org/

